
 

Hands Off Callan Park! 
Callan Park is Not for Sale 

Public Meeting – Online 
Wednesday 27 October, 6pm-7.30pm 

 
Dear resident, 
 
Callan Park is at risk. 
 
The NSW Government released the Exposure Bill; Greater Sydney Parklands Trust on Friday 1 
October. It is proposing changes to the way Callan Park is managed. 
 
This is privatisation by stealth – gutting the Callan Park Act for commercial gain. 
 
Commercial leases of up to 50 years would be offered for some of the most iconic 
buildings on the site. 
 
The Government wants to remove council as the consent authority and change the Callan 
Park (Special Provisions) Act 2002. 
 
This will result in privatisation and commercialisation. 
 
This is what the Inner West has been fearing for 20 years - that the NSW Government will 
sell off Callan Park to the highest bidder. 
 
We strongly encourage you to attend the Public Meeting which will be held online in MS 
Teams on Wednesday 27 October, 6pm-7.30pm, to hear important information about the 
Bill, and on what Council is doing and how to make a submission. You will hear from Friends 
of Callan Park, Ward Councillors and specialist council staff. 
 
To RSVP and submit a question for the meeting go to yoursay.innerwest.nsw.gov.au 
 
The Bill is on exhibition until 29 October. We encourage you to make a submission. Find out 
how to make a submission at yoursay.innerwest.nsw.gov.au  
 
Accessibility 
Closed captioning will be available during the Public Meeting. The session will be recorded 
and posted on Council's You Tube channel afterwards. 
 
Queries 
Any queries about the MS Teams online meeting? Contact Annie Coulthard, Engagement 
Coordinator on 9392 5328 annie.coulthard@innerwest.nsw.gov.au 
  



 

Stop the Western Harbour Tunnel 
Join us at a Public Meeting - Online 

Thursday 11 November, 6pm-7.30pm 
 
Dear resident, 
 
The Western Harbour Tunnel project is a disaster for the Inner West. It brings no benefits 
and significant negative impacts to our local area and we need to do all that we can to 
stop it. 
 
Please join us at a Public Meeting – online using MS Teams on Thursday 11 November, 6pm-
7.30pm to hear important information on the Western Harbour Tunnel and its likely impacts 
on our local area. Hear from local specialists, specialist council staff and Ward Councillors. 
Find out also what Council is doing and how you can help stop the Western Harbour 
Tunnel. 
 
Concerns about the Western Harbour Tunnel include: 
 

• Dredging contaminated sediment from the harbour floor which will pollute Dawn 
Fraser Baths and threaten Sydney Harbour’s marine life 

 
• Three unfiltered exhaust stacks linked to WestConnex and the Western Harbour 

Tunnel, with one located next door to Rozelle Primary School 
 

• Shallow tunnelling under highly valued heritage conservation areas 
 

• Closing Yurulbin Point in Birchgrove to the community for four-and-a-half years 
 
We urgently need a comprehensive health study on the documented impacts of 
WestConnex and the predicted impacts of the Western Harbour Tunnel. 
 
RSVP and submit a question for the meeting at yoursay.innerwest.nsw.gov.au 
 
Accessibility 
Closed captioning will be available during the meeting. The meeting will be recorded and 
posted on Council's You Tube channel afterwards. 
 
Queries 
Any queries about the MS Teams online meeting? Contact Annie Coulthard, Engagement 
Coordinator on 9392 5328 annie.coulthard@innerwest.nsw.gov.au 
 


